
Nikki’s 
Notes 

In early 
October we 
attended the 
annual Khmer 
Ladies Conference. This year 8 
ladies from our church attended. 
One of my most favorite parts 
about these trips is the car ride 
to and from the conference. 
While this year’s ride was filled 
with flooded roads and detours, 
the conversations inside the 
vehicle were encouraging. The 
church people here have always 
been so kind in expressing their 
love for their pastor and our 
family, but during this particular 
trip they were praising God that 
He chose to bring us specifically 
to Memot. “There are so many 
other places that would be 
easier for you and your family to 
live, but out of all those places in 
the world, God brought you to 
us. We’re so thankful.” All of us 
were tearful with thankfulness of 
what God has done here. May 
He get the glory for it all! 

November 8, 2024

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters,  

I met Vuthy last spring 
while distributing tracts in a 
nearby village. He was 
orphaned by the Khmer 
Rouge and was sent to work 
at the Memot Rubber 
Plantation after being raised 

in a state orphanage. He 
knows a bit of English, and 
was happy for me to visit him 
regularly. Over the past year and a half, I or a colleague 
have been to see him almost every week, sharing the 
gospel and building a relationship with him. Over the 
past few months, he has been going back and forth over 
whether he wanted to believe in Christ. Finally, last week, 
he told me clearly that he has decided to follow Jesus! 
Please pray that Vuthy will follow through and be 
incorporated into the church group here. 

We have just two busy months before we head 
back to the US for our furlough! Please pray for this 
crucial time as we are trying to prepare the church folks 
for our absence. Several members have expressed interest 
in helping with various aspects of the ministry while we 
are gone. Pray that they will commit and follow through 
with this interest. Another big prayer request is for our 
annual Christmas program, planned for Dec. 22. This 
typically is our biggest outreach service of the year, so 
please pray that the Lord would superintend over all the 
planning and preparations that must be made.  

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Evangelism opportunities - Tree
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast
• Spiritual growth - Sara, Sarun, Trop, Sok 

Leang, Chan-tawn, Vuthy

Vuthy with our summer interns
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